From: Tierney, Margaret (MMO)

<Margaret.Tierney@marinemanagement.org.uk>

Sent: 02 December 2011 11:30

To: John Bennett

Subject: RE: Consultation on Application for Marine Licence -

Hayle Estuary

Attachments: 20111202 Hayle Harbour Advisory Committee

.docx; Untitled attachment

33442.txt

Dear John

Please see attached MMO acknowledgement.

Kind regards Margaret

Margaret Tierney

Marine Management Organisation Offshore Renewables Licensing Officer PO Box 1275 Newcastle Upon Tyne NE99 5BN

0191 376 2513

margaret.tierney@marinemanagement.org.uk

From: John Bennett [mailto:jb@john-bennett.com]

Sent: 12 October 2011 16:29

To: SH - MMO Offshore Renewables (MMO); Tierney, Margaret (MMO)

Cc: Amy Brock-Morgan; McDouall, Andrew (NE); Bill Fry; Cath Empson; Coombe John CC;

david.l.turner@environment-agency.gov.uk; Deputy Harbour

Master; Flumm, David; Harbour Master;

Hardy Maxine; HTC - Town Clerk;

jennifer.hosking@devonandcornwall.pnn.police.uk; Jenny Christie;

John Bennett; jpollard1@cornwall.gov.uk; L. Kwiatowski; P McNie; PC Graham Trevorrow;

PeterGhey@bodriggy.wanadoo.co.uk;

tim.armstead@ingrealestate.com; treeveboats@gmail.com Subject: Consultation on Application for Marine Licence -Hayle Estuary

Reference: Licence application for works to cover the exposed Wave Hub cable and junction box, Hayle Estuary

I am authorised to respond on behalf of the Hayle Harbour Advisory Committee, a body established by the Hayle Harbour Act, 1989 to advise on operations of the Hayle Harbour and estuary.

Our committee voted as follows:

- 1. We do not support the proposed solution of rock and sand cover because of its unknown effect on the local environment. Additionally, if the sand cover is washed away, the resulting rock
- covered structure would be unsightly.

  2. Our recommendation is for the Wave Hub cable and junction box to be covered with sand as part of a beach re-profiling. The level of the area which has suffered erosion would be raised by sand obtained by pumping from the harbour entrance (exact locations to be approved by the Harbour Master). If necessary, additional sand could be obtained from the area to the west of the cable, above mean high water) where the level of sand is currently higher than usual.

  Although we cannot advise the amount of sand needed for this operation, we anticipate that a significant increase in the sand level over the whole depleted

John Bennett, Chairman, Hayle Harbour Advisory Committee Chy Mor, 18 Riviere Towans, Hayle, TR27 5AF, UK. 01736-753184. Mobile: 07876-152915. jb@john-bennett.com, www.hayle.net

cable without reducing the amenity value of the beach.

area will provide protection to the